## Rancho resident considers VS home Editor:

As a Rancho Calaveras resident for some years, I have always considered my home to be Valley Springs. I shop in Valley Springs, have friends in every area of the community and support the schools and library.

I expect that in the future, as a member of the community of Valley Springs, I will have more amenities to enjoy, and the opportunity to vote against those I don't want. What I want for my community applies to all parts of it, and everyone in it.

I am very sorry to hear that my supervisor, Russ Thomas, was treated rudely by people who invited "Rancho" residents to a meeting to learn what being part of the Valley Springs community might mean to them.

I regret I couldn't be there to walk away with him. Familiar with the facts, he might have been able to answer questions and perhaps offer another point of view. Perhaps what we are seeing is not only the desire for a closed community, separate from Valley Springs, but closed minds as well.

Mary Pons Rancho Calaveras

## Letters to the Editor